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ESSEX CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

 

Minutes for the Meeting of November 3, 2015 

 

Commissioners: *Absent Staff: 

   

Wallace Bruce, Chairman Elisabeth Frye Deborah Cunningham 

Robert Brophy Ted Marshall Administrative Clerk 

Angus Bruce James Richardson  

Michael Burke  Samantha Stevens, 

Agent* 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Commission opened a public hearing on a Notice of Intent filed by Neil and Susan Shoriskey to 

install an in-ground pool at 1 Riverview Hill. The Commission discussed the location of the project and 

the best way to contain erosion and debris. It was determined that the project would have no significant 

impact once completed. On a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to 

close the public hearing. On a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to 

issue an Order of Conditions with the conditions that hay bales and silt fencing be installed on the 

downward side of the project within the contained area and that the erosion control must be maintained 

over the winter. 

 

The Commission reviewed changes submitted for a Conservation Restriction which had already been 

approved at 90 Apple Street. The changes had been requested by the EOEEA and where technical 

changes. On a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to accept the 

changes and resign the Conservation Restriction. 

 

The Commission discussed the problem of winter storage on the marsh. The Commission determined 

that it would have the Clerk draft two letters regarding storage, one to the houseboat owner storing a 

houseboat at Conomo Point and a general letter to residents regarding storage guidelines. This matter 

was tabled to a future meeting. 

 

The Chairman presented the minutes from the meeting of October 3, 2015 for approval. On a motion 

made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to accept  the minutes as presented. 

 

On a motion made and duly seconded, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Approved: Essex Conservation Commission 

Prepared by: Deborah Cunningham, Administrative Clerk 


